
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter #20 2019 

31 May 2019 

 

Dear Parents 

We have just settled into the change of pace that the exams bring to our school, when we find ourselves 

in the last week of exams. At the end of this newsletter is a draft programme of how the term will end. 

Just to remind you that teaching and learning will take place from Monday to Thursday in the last week of 

term and so your children must come to school each day in that week. The only change is that we will 

close school at 1 pm each day. As I mentioned in a previous newsletter, we aim to use these exams as a 

formative learning process, and so after the exams some teachers will spend a lot of time going over the 
papers. In other subjects, like Maths, the review will be shorter, and new work will be started in the last 

week of term. 

 

LEARNER ACHIEVEMENTS 

We have another pupil from 1st Camps Bay Scout troop who will be attending the World Jamboree in 

2019. So congratulations to Kelwin Sandeman and Dominic Holling. We looked forward to hearing of 

their experiences. 

 

We were very proud of Megan Fennell when we learned that she had made the Cape Schools Netball 

Team. 

 

EXTRA AFRIKAANS CLASSES DURING EXAMS 

The Afrikaans Department has arranged for Extra Afrikaans Classes during Exams.  

 

GRADE 11 - Ms Janse van Rensburg (Room 53) 

Thursday, 6 June. Time: 1.15pm – 2.15pm 

Content: Paper 1 Revision 

 

Grade 12 

Monday, 3 June. Time: 1.15pm – 2.45pm 

Content: Paper 1 Revision 

 

SECRETARIES’ DAY 

Once again we are hosting the SAPA (South African Principals Association) Secretaries’ Day on 5th 

September 2019. We are looking for some lucky draw prizes or items for gift packs to give to the hard 

working administrative staff on Secretaries’ Day. If you are able to donate please email Alison at 

aknipe@campsbayhigh.co.za or deliver to Reception. Your support is appreciated.  
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CLOTHING SHOP - AMENDMENT OF OPENING HOURS 

The Clothing shop will close at 14h00 from Monday, 21 May 2019 until the end of the term. The 

operating hours will therefore be Monday to Thursday, from 07h30 to 14h00. 

 

The shop will re-open in term 3 on 9 July 2019 and normal hours resume. 

 

CAMPS BAY SCHOOLS UMBRELLAS 

After numerous requests, we have introduced a Camps Bay Schools Umbrella to stock at the Uniform 

Shop.  We have opted for a good quality Golf Umbrella which will hopefully stand up to the Camps Bay 

winds!  They are on sale at the Uniform Shop for R180 each. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PRE-ORDER FROM ARDI'S - JUMP THE QUEUE & SAVE 

Starting on the first day of the third term, Ardi's will introduce a Pre-Ordering system whereby you can 
order up-front for the full term.  The advantage of this is that the order will be ready and waiting at the 

start of first break plus you will receive up to 10% discount on everything.  

Please see the attached notification and Pre-Order form for more information. 

 

 

 

 



 

LIBRARY UPDATE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

PIXELATING THE TRILL ROAD SUBWAY 

Last Saturday, a number of our pupils assisted past pupil and renowned artist, Tanya Bonello, with a 

community arts project in the Trill Road Subway in Observatory.  Tanya has been the leading visionary 

behind this project and the plan is to roll this out at other subways in Cape Town suburbs. 

Work on the project will continue this Saturday, 1 June from 10am onwards.  Please feel free to come 

and paint for an hour or two. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

CANON SCHOOLS PHOTONET LAUNCH 

10 of our students interested in photography attended Canon's Roadshow last Saturday - held at the 

CTICC. At the roadshow, they announced the launch of their exclusive, students only online forum –

 Schools Photography Network(www.schoolsphotonet.co.za). The Schools Photography Network was 

created as a platform for aspiring photographers to share their work with their peers, find out more 

about photography as a career and to interact with professional photographers. It is also a fantastic way 

for South African school photographic clubs to interact with one another. 

The site works on an invite-only basis and students need to register before they are able to access any 

content on the site. All registrations go through a strict vetting process in order to ensure that users are 

indeed part of a school.  

If your child is interested in photography, please encourage them to join, as we believe that the platform 

will be truly beneficial to their photographic career.  There are also some great prizes to be won for both 

the school and students! 

  

https://www.schoolsphotonet.co.za/
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DE BEERS ENGLISH OLYMPIAD RESULTS 

The De Beers English Olympiad is an English competition that draws over 8000 entries each year from 

around South Africa and its neighbouring countries. The competition is organized jointly by the 

Grahamstown Foundation and the South African Council for English Education and is open to all learners 

in Grade 10, 11 and 12 in the year that the exam is written.   The results from Camps Bay Students who 

wrote the exam are as follows: 

 

GOLD 

Francois Kemp - Grade 11 

Ruby van Zyl - Grade 12 

 

SILVER 

Iona van der Weshuizen - Grade 12 

Kale Boyes - Grade 12 

Sean Pape - Grade 12 

Julia Overmeyer - Grade 11 

 

BRONZE 

Jenna Perrone - Grade 11 

Anna Emery - Grade 12 
Jana Kemp - Grade 10 

 

MERIT 

Zara Ariu - Grade 10 

Jenna Maxwell - Grade 12 

Kira van Zyl - Grade 10 

 

INVITATION TO PLB CHEESE AND WINE EVENING 

  



 

FUNNY FESTIVAL FUNDRAISER 

We have once again managed to secure some tickets for the Cape Town Funny Festival.  If you would like 

tickets, please email wendydfoster@gmail.com and state how many tickets you require.  You will then be 

charged via Karri and the tickets will be left at reception for collect. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MY SCHOOL CARD 

My School card is an important monthly contributor of funds to our school. We would really encourage 

all parents to either sign up for a card and make CBHS the beneficiary, and for those who have a card 

already please take a moment and change the beneficiary to CBHS especially to all Grade 8 Parents. Your 

actions will make a huge difference to our income from this initiative. 
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THE WEEK AHEAD: 

The Calendar through to the end of the term: 

 

Monday 3 June 2019 - Friday 7 June 2019:          Last week of the school exams 

 

Monday 10 June 2019:                    All papers returned for mark checking.  

            Ms Burger farewell assembly 

 

Tuesday 11 June 2019 - Thursday 13 June 2019: Grade 10: Off campus Community Service 

 projects.  

  
 Grade 11: Off campus job shadow projects. 

 

                                  Grades 8, 9 and 12 will have normal school, and 

            must attend each day. School will however close 

            at 1pm on these 3 days. 

 

Thursday 13 June 2019:          Reports issued and parent teacher meeting from 

            5:30pm to 7:30 pm.   

 

Friday 14 June 2019:           School closes at 11 am. Pupils are welcome to  

            come in civvies. 

 

 

TERM 3:  School opens on Monday the 9 July 2019. 

 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

David de Korte 

PRINCIPAL 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Camps Bay High School is proud to be associated with Bright Start Education Support & Mentoring Programme, 

and a number of CBHS learners are able to attend our school through this initiative, which is doing such good work 

facilitating a top quality education for disadvantaged children.   Bright Start is hosting a Halloween party fundraiser 

on 1 November at Suikerbossie, all the proceeds of which will go towards the school fees of their CBHS 

children.  It promises to be a great (grown-up) night out, at a superb venue, and we would like to encourage our 

parents to support it, and also help us spread the word amongst family and friends.  This is also a great 

opportunity for businesses to benefit from a tax deductible executive year-end function, as well as receive B-BBEE 

points for Social Development Spend, all while enjoying Suikerbossie’s legendary hospitality, together with the 

generous support of Cape Town Balloon & Event Company, party-planners extraordinaire.  This is a night not to 

be missed! 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 


